NOTICE OF COUNTY OF SANTA CLARA
AUTOMATIC RECOUNTS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Sunnyvale, Council Member, District 3 contest on the
November 8, 2022 General Election ballot has qualified for an automatic recount under County of Santa
Clara Board Policy No. 3.63. This policy generally requires the County of Santa Clara Registrar of Voters
(ROV) to conduct automatic, manual recounts in certain local elections where the margin of victory is
either less than 0.25 percent of the ballots cast or less than 25 votes, to help ensure the accuracy of
election results.

Starting on Tuesday, November 29, 2022, ROV will conduct the recount of this contest at the office
located at 1555 Berger Drive, Building 2, San Jose, CA, from at 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. The recount will
continue daily until completed.

The results of the automatic recount will be posted on the ROV’s website upon completion.
To observe the process, please contact Balinda Martinez to make the necessary arrangements at (408)
282-3269 or at balinda.martinez@rov.sccgov.org.

This automatic recount policy does not preclude any voter-requested recounts from being initiated per
California law, nor does it affect the payment or recovery of costs associated with such voter-requested
recounts.



